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Construction Management Advisory Committee
	  Date:   December 3, 2012


Called to order: 4:15 pm
Adjourned: 
4:50 pm
Chairperson: David Ruff
Person completing report: Theresa Hidalgo
Members present from industry:   Jason Revels (Star Construction), Robert Gillespie (Sandia HS), Don Gonzales (El Dorado HS) and Kristine Sanchez (APS/CTE)
Members present from CNM: Tom George and David Ruff
Next scheduled meeting: Spring 2013 


I. Welcome
· Kristine Sanchez, APS Career Technical Education (CTE) representative and two high school instructors were in attendance.  Dean’s Council approved to include APS in CNM Advisories, which would meet Perkins funding requirements.  The CTE contact at APS is Sheryl Williams-Stapleton.   Julie Fisher is the Dual Enrollment liaison for CNM.  
· APS instructors in attendance requested to be placed on the distribution list for Electrical-Carpentry Advisory Committee.  

II. 
Minutes (March 31, 2012 Spring meeting)

· Motion made and minutes approved as submitted.
III. 
Reports


· Internships:  
· One student at A.S. Horner this summer; another doing internship with RMCI for a utility project on the Laguna Reservation.   

· Program has consistently had at least one or two internships each semester. 
· Program Overview: 

· Having an advisory committee is one way to stay in touch/relevant with community.
· Learning Outcomes/Exit Competencies were distributed and reviewed. 
· Decline in enrollment for first-term classes in summer and fall.
· Encouraged high school recruits into the program.
· Job Placement:  75-80 %, based on students seeking employment.  Those pursuing 4-yr degree are not factored in.

· CNM’s Construction Management program has several classes that articulate with the CM program at UNM.  3-4 of the classes in the UNM CM program curriculum are only offered at CNM.  Two estimating and two scheduling classes taken at CNM transfer as one class at UNM.   Students who want to pursue a Bachelor’s degree in Construction Management at UNM can take first take 2 years at CNM.

· High school instructors were encouraged to make students aware of employment opportunities in administration, estimating and project management.  

· Student population is diversified:  craftsmen who want to receive a credential, students  pursuing a higher degree, high school graduates and younger students who have been in the industry and are interested in moving into a management position. 

· Dual Credit
· APS meeting will be held to develop dual enrollment classes.   Suggestion was made to contact Julie Fisher, CNM Dual Enrollment Liaison.
· CNM on-line classes were suggested as an option to meet the requirement for high school students needing one on-line class before graduating. 
· Industry Input

· Blueprint reading more important versus manual reading, as well as understanding of all contract documents, specifications, bid packages and general conditions.    

· Better base estimating, which is an entry level position, makes students better equipped to enter into the workforce.

IV. Old Business
· Accreditation by American Council of Construction Educators (ACCE) was completed less than 3 years ago, for a total of 6 years.  
V. New Business

· Mechanical-Electrical class will be taught in spring for the first time under new format.  
· Intro to Project Management class will use spec book for Los Alamos project as a teaching tool.  The entry class is a good foundation to help students get employment.
VI. Adjournment
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